
CAEAS Meeting Minutes – November 11, 2024 
 
Present: Brenda Hernandez-Acevedo, Lisa Moalem, Tanja Haxhoviq, Andrei Jitianu, Munira 
Ayalew, Sandra Campeanu 
Guest: Yvette Rosario, Senior Registrar 
Next meeting: TBD 
 
The committee met to discuss and review the June 2024 revised Uniform Grading Policy, as well 
as three other new policies that were introduced at CUNY Central in the Spring of 2024.  After a 
thorough discussion, the following questions remain: 
 
1. Online courses are mandated now to be administered via an LMS.  Does this allow for 
instructors to use zoom for class meetings, if zoom info and recordings are provided on/via the 
LMS?  Sandra Campeanu will follow-up with the University Registrar regarding this clarification. 
2. The question of when, exactly, the WU grade should be assigned remains unclear.  The WU is 
administrative, so it seems reasonable to require a clear definition for assigning the grade.  
Current clarification leaves room for each faculty member to interpret the WU assignment.  
Sandra Campeanu will follow-up with the University Registrar regarding this clarification. 
3. Several questions emerged when reviewing the ePermit/F-repeat section of the Uniform 
Grading Policy, as well as the clarification already provided.  Yvette Rosario will report back to 
CAEAS once she receives clarification regarding specific scenarios and the processes involved.  
In addition, the committee asked Yvette to verify that the new policy was, indeed, correctly 
interpreted and also to ask whether ePermit requests could be rejected based on modality in 
which a course is offered at a different CUNY college. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
S. Campeanu 


